Newburyport Charter Commission

Minutes of 15 September 2010
Present:  Brown, Cole, Kelleher, Menin, Mullins, Stiles.  Absent:  Bailey & Gagnon
Meeting called to order at 7:31 p.m. by Cole.  
A letter of resignation was received by the ChCom via the City Clerk for Bruce Vogel effective 9-13-10.
Discussion was had as to whether or not to replace Vogel or to simply move forward.  All agreed that there is much work to be done & a new member should be chosen in addition to asking for additional help from the community from NON-members of the ChCom.  Cole provided a draft copy of what he proposed for the request.  It is statutorily appropriate for the ChCom to interview for a replacement member.  

The process was agreed upon:  1 meeting to review & narrow down the choices & the next meeting to interview those who we have narrowed down & take a vote.  Both meetings would be in addition to the regularly scheduled meetings however no dates were set.   Cole will check with the City Clerk to confirm whether or not executive session is needed to vet resumes.  Mullins made the motion to accept followed by Brown & unanimously approved.
Mullins was charged with sending a thank you letter to Vogel.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:52 by Cole after being 1sted by Mullins, 2nded by Stiles, & unanimously approved.  

